

TIM MACINDOE

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT FOR HAMILTON WEST SENIOR GOVERNMENT WHIP





August 2017

Patron's Message

It is a pleasure to write a message for the 2017 Annual General Meeting of the Epilepsy Waikato Charitable Trust (EWCT) and to be present, as Parliamentary commitments in recent years have prevented me from attending the meeting.

I convey my appreciation to all those who are dedicated to in assisting those who live with epilepsy in the Waikato region. Thank you to our advisers, trustees, volunteers and supporters for your on-going help and donations which enable the important work of EWCT to continue.

I acknowledge the one-on-one care, advocacy, education and promotion of the work undertaken by EWCT. I was pleased to hear of the recent recognition of two further *Epilepsy Heroes*, and warmly congratulate Sharon Holt and Stu Robinson on their well-deserved acknowledgment. I admire the other initiatives that assist with the Trust's outreach, fundraising and effectiveness.

It remains my honour and pleasure to serve as your Patron. EWCT has quickly become an essential service in our region. I convey my appreciation for the work of so many loyal people who make a significant contribution to the very good work undertaken by EWCT.

With my kind regards to all members and the assurance of my continued support,

Yours sincerely,

Tim Macindoe